
 
SEPTEMBER  2014 

The College Club of Cleveland 

 
 
 
I hope everyone is enjoying the August recess. I 
know I’ll see some of you before the Club reopens 
in September when we help with parking for the 
Feast of the Assumption and/or on our cleaning 
day on the 21st. Your efforts are so important to 
the smooth running of the Club. In addition, we 
simply have a good time working together. It’s 
also an excellent time to get acquainted with other 
Club members. 
 
Our first luncheon will be on Monday, September 
8, but some interest groups may begin the day af-
ter Labor Day. Check this newsletter for the 
schedule. I look forward to seeing everyone on the 
8th and hearing about your August activities. 
 

As we begin this new year, I have a 
challenge for each of  us. Consider your 
friends and neighbors. Is there some-

one who would make a great College 
Club member? If  each of  us could re-
cruit just one new member, it would be 
great. Take a look at the upcoming pro-
grams each month. Perhaps someone 
you know would enjoy coming as your 
guest. That may spark their interest in 
the Club and our many activities and 
interest groups. If  you have ideas to 
improve the Club, share them. Is there 
a committee where you can make a 
contribution? Please volunteer. 
 

Our Fall Fashion Show, Baubles and Bangles, will 
be held on Monday, November 10th. Toni in Style 
from Chagrin Falls will be the vendor. Toni’s 
shows continue to be a favorite with our members 
and guests. 
 
Enjoy the rest of the month and come back in 
September refreshed and ready to move forward. 
      

~ Judy 
 

Letter from President,   
Judy Schneider 

 

In Memoriam 

 

Glenna L. 

Neilsen 

 
April 22, 1921 

 

July 6th, 2014 

 

Club President 

1999-2000 

 
CCC Member  1985 - Present 

A summer shower brought down the neighbor’s tree. Earl’s new car  

had been parked in this spot fifteen minutes before. 
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September Hostess of  the Month:   
Ruth Severiens 

 
September 8: Ann Flynn 
 
September 15:  Dorothy Broz 
 
September 22:  Karen Walsh 
 
 

 
 
 
 
September 29:  Dinner  
  Ruth Hunt 
  Beverly Stewart 
  Jack &  Ruth Severiens 

   
  
 

 

Greeting Cards -  Four (4) cards for  

One  Dollar   ($1.00) 

                           

                              Others at prices on back  

Committee Reports from Board of  Trustees Meeting July 20, 2014 
 – Compiled by Cyndi Kuntz 

 
In an effort to keep members informed,  the following is a summary of committee reports from the 
board meeting.  
The board of 2013-14 met at the beginning and those going off the board were thanked for their untiring work 
for the club. 
After a recess for dinner the board of 2014-15 was convened. Much discussion centered on the financial re-
ports and the board’s inability to understand how our accountant has structured the books. This will be looked 
into by a committee headed by Allan Kuntz, VP for personnel. 
Facilities- Gutters have been cleaned and repaired after a hard winter, boiler inspected. Some furniture will be 
repaired in August. House clean up August 21.  
Parking lot drains cleaned, pots have been replanted but the deer keep eating!!  
Extensive trimming had been done. Over 20 hours of volunteer time has been given this month. 
Fund Raising- We still need a Vice President for this committee. Interested? 
! ! Feast Parking August 14-17. Sign up for a time. 
! ! Fall Fashion Show November 10  Put it on your calendar 
Future Committee- Progress is extremely slow. Interest has been shown on various fronts but no concrete of-
fers have been received. 
Marketing- Uptake on hits to our site so will continue to keep it up to date 
Membership- Currently 85. Will continue to follow any leads. Do you know of some? 
Personnel- Will meet with employees 
Programming- Announced program topics for September. Find them elsewhere in the newsletter.  
Next Board Meeting will be Sunday, September 21.  
Something that needs attention,?  Contact Judy Schneider 
 

     *****       

NO ASSIGNED  SEATING FOR LUNCHES                     Hosts/Hostesses must make their lunch/dinner reservations.    
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Womens Re-Entry Network  (WREN) 
 

The mission of Women's Re-Entry Network is to enhance the quality of life for women involved in the criminal 
justice system, their families and the community by helping participants to re-enter society in such a way as to en-
hance self-sufficiency and access to resources, increase positive social supports and family ties, overcome barriers 
to goal achievement, and reduce the risk of recidivism. 
  
Women's Re-Entry Network provides a holistic network of mental health, education, employment, family and sup-
portive services in a safe and welcoming environment. It is a place where women can begin the process of rebuild-
ing their lives, reconnecting with family and reclaiming their place as productive members of the community. 
 

Please speak with Thelma Pierce  216.932.6058  regarding what you can do to help. 

Toiletries: washcloths, sanitary supplies, lotion, deodorant, shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste and soap  (Large 
sizes) 

Miscellaneous: All day bus passes for Cleveland RTA 

Gift cards: Dave’s Supermarket, Save A Lot, Wal-Mart and Family Dollar 
 
OR Contact Gloria Pickett at 216.696.7535 

A Celebration of  Gardening - Sara Grey 
“For me, as for many gardeners, we live for the rewards. Whether it be a juicy apple, ripe pear, luscious fig or plum 
plum, to a huge hibiscus flower, aromatic jasmine, or a healthy cup of herbal mint tea fresh from the garden these 
are all rewards we cherish. For us these rewards are worth the reading, for knowledge; the work, weeding, watering, 
feeding; to earn the reward; eating, smelling, or looking at our chosen goal, aka plant. It is literally what we live, 
hope, and pray for.  
To those who do not garden these words sound odd, the fascination and thrill not understood. To a gardener, yes, 
it all makes sense. We habitually share our knowledge, our beloved plants, and our time with one another because 
plant people we are and plant people tend to be happy, caring people. Come join us, one and all. Pick up a shovel, a 
rake, a water hose and join us on our quest to plant a happier world. Or at least a world filled with, more, lovely 
flowers, magnificent trees, and delicious vegetable gardens.” 

Bobby Allen has spent her summer  toiling in the gardens at the Club along with a few friends... 
She has done battle with deer and rabbits and also the wind and the rain. 

Thank you to all  those who have given their time and 
their donations. 
 
   **************** 
 
 
‘Hard work spotlights the character of  people: 
some turn up their sleeves, some turn up their 
noses, and some don't turn up at all.’  



September 2:  Tuesday 

Tuesday Afternoon Bridge                      1:00 p.m. 
 

September 3:   Wednesday 

 

 

September 4:  Thursday 

Art Group (weekly)                                 9:30 a.m. 
Duplicate Bridge  (1st Thursday)           12:15 p.m. 
 

September 5:   Friday 

Book Review ( 1st Friday)                        1:15 p.m. 

 

September 8:   Monday 

Luncheon                                                    Noon 
Rental Committee  (2nd Monday)            2:00 p.m. 
 

September 9:   Tuesday 
Tuesday Afternoon Bridge                       1:00 p.m. 
 

September 10:   Wednesday 

  
                                      

September 11:  Thursday 

Art Group (weekly)                                  9:30 a.m. 
 

September 12:   Friday 
Foreign Affairs    (2nd Friday)                10:00 a.m. 
Bridge & Games (2nd Friday)                  5:30 p.m. 

 

September 14:  Sunday  
Archery & Pool (2nd Sunday)                   2:00 p.m. 
 

September 15:   Monday 
Library Committee  (3rd Monday)          11:00 a.m. 

Luncheon                                                    Noon 

 

September 16:   Tuesday 
Tuesday Afternoon Bridge                      1:00 p.m. 

 

September 17:   Wednesday 

 

                                              

September 18:  Thursday 

Art Group (weekly)                                  9:30 a.m. 

 

September 19:   Friday 

Book Discussion ( 3rd Friday)                 1:15 p.m. 

 

 September 22: Monday 

Luncheon                                                    Noon 
 

September 23: Tuesday 

Tuesday Afternoon Bridge                      1:00 p.m. 

 

September 24:   Wednesday 

 

 

September 25:  Thursday 

Art Group (weekly)                                  9:30 a.m. 
 

September 26:   Friday 

 

September 28:  Sunday  
Archery & Pool  (4th Sunday)                 2:00 p.m. 
   

September 29:   Monday 

Pre-Dinner Refreshments                         6:15 p.m. 
Dinner                                                     6:45 p.m.                                                         
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Mayfield Environmental Center 

Agricultural Skills 
Reservations must be made  

before noon  on the preceding Friday 

 
The St. Ignatius Circus  

 
Reservations must be made  

before noon on the preceding Friday 

 
Dana Cowan 

Durer’s Women 
Reservations must be made  

before noon on the preceding Friday 

 
Brandon Chrotowski 

Edwins 
Reservations must be made  

before noon  on the preceding Friday 
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September 30: Tuesday 

Tuesday Afternoon Bridge                      1:00 p.m. 

 

 

September 8:    
From The Cleveland Museum of  Art, we pre-
sent Dana Cowan, guest curator of  the beautiful 
and fascinating exhibition,  Durer's Women:  
Images of  Devotion and Delight. 
 
September 15:   The name Edwin's given to the 
restaurant at the northwest corner of  Shaker 
Square stands for education wins.  Brandon 
Chrostowski, will speak about his vision of  train-
ing those who need an opportunity and operating a 
French style eatery. 
 
September 22:  Where does one go to learn  
agricultural skills if  one grows up in a city or  
suburb?  A representative of  the Mayfield  
Environmental Center will speak about their  
program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 29:  The St. Ignatius Circus has been 
in existence since 1985.  The current members will 
entertain us with juggling, acrobatics and magic. 

Programs    
(Luncheon/Dinner precedes the program) 

 

Menus 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 8 LUNCH 
Spinach Salad  

with Hot Bacon Dressing 
Beef  Pot Pie 
Lemon Cake 

 
 

SEPTEMBER 15 LUNCH 
Split Pea Soup 

Cobb Salad 
Brownie topped with  

Vanilla Ice Cream 
 and Chocolate Syrup 

 
 

SEPTEMBER 22 LUNCH 
Ice Berg Wedge with 1000 Island 

Dressing 
Cheese Ravioli with Meat Sauce 

Peas and Mushrooms 
Peach Crisp 

 
 

SEPTEMBER 29 DINNER 
Caesar Salad 

Salmon Kabobs 
or Beef  Kabobs 

Rice Pilaf  Green Beans 
Butterscotch Pie 



Book  
Review 
Group 

September 5,  Friday  ~  First Friday of  the Month 1:15 p.m.  
Book:  The Unlikely Pilgrimage of Harold Fry by Rachel Joyce fiction  2012 
Reviewer: Caroline Chesebrough 
Harold Fry is convinced that he must deliver a letter to an old friend in order to save 
her, meeting various characters along the way and reminiscing about the events of his 
past and people he has known, as he tries to find peace and acceptance.  

Light refreshments are provided. Please join us and our conversation. 
Questions?  Call Caroline Chesebrough  216 932-2008  

September 19,  Friday  ~ Third Friday of  the Month 1:15 p.m. 
Frank Johns will lead discussion of:   The Fifties by David Halberstam non-fiction 1993 

The Fifties  is a historical account about  the decade of the 1950s in the United States.            
Halberstam separately tracks many of the notable trends and figures of the post-World War 
II era, starting with Harry Truman's stunning Presidential victory in 1948 against Thomas 
E. Dewey.  Halberstam chronicles many political and cultural trends during the decade.   

Call  Thelma Pierce for information  216 932-6058 

Book  
Discussion 
Group 
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Archery 

Thursdays,  9:30 a.m.   New artists and all medias are welcome !!! 
Please join us in the Carriage House Art Studio.  We welcome all abilities, everyone does their 
own thing. Bring your own sketches, photos, etc.  
We stop at noon for lunch and everyone brings a brown bag and sometimes we share.  
Hope to see you there.  Carol Pelander, Chair.        Call for more information:  440 708-2744  

Interest Groups  

Foreign  
Affairs 

September 12 ~ Second Friday of the Month   10:00 a.m. 
Topic:  Turkey’s Challenges 
Discussion Leader:  Bob MacNaughton 
Refreshments:   Bob MacNaughton 
 
For information contact Bob MacNaughton:  440 951-1737 

2nd and 4th Sunday each Month  (2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.) OR   by  Request 
Stop by the club, pick up a bow and shoot some arrows. There are bows of various strengths and 
it is a great upper arm exercise. Targets for novices and experts. Everyone is welcome.   
Range Master:  Bob Jefferis  216 795-0089  

Duplicate  
Bridge 

September 4, Thursday ~ First Thursday of the Month  12:15p.m. 
If you wish to participate in this group please call for information 
Hostess:  Marge Miller  216 464-9476 

September 5, Friday ~ Second Friday of the month 
Wine at 5:30 p.m. Dinner at 6:00 p.m.  Bridge  and Games at 7:00 p.m. 
Join us for wine, dinner, Bridge or Games this evening.  
Call to make your  reservations.  Everyone is welcome. 
Bridge Hostesses:  Lou Braman 216 752-8445 
Games Hostess:  Bobby Allen 216 382-0863 

Bridge  &  
Games  
Evening 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/David_Halberstam
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_in_the_1950s
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_II
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_II
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Harry_Truman
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_presidential_election,_1948
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thomas_E._Dewey
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thomas_E._Dewey
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Genealogy 

Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. 
Join us in the Founders Room for Bridge or gather a group to play other games. 
For  information call Bernice Jefferis  216 932-7568 

Pool  

Interest Groups Continued 

NOTE THE CHANGE   
Next Meeting - September  18,  Thursday ~ Third Thursday of the month at 6:30 p.m.  
Beginners and experienced  researchers are welcome.    Meeting in the Board Room 
 Find family histories!      We stress good research practices, using the census, and other means.  
  
Please call Bill Allen  216 382-0863  

The pool room is available to all members and their guests any time the Club is open  
(including the second Friday evening of the month), and also when the archery range is open 
(2nd and 4th Sundays from 2-4 p. m.) 

Tuesday 
Afternoon  
Bridge 

Best wishes to our members with   
September birthdays! 

 
Joyce Shaw (1);  B.J. Lahman (3); Betty Fredman (5);  
Ruth Anderson (6); Cyndi Kuntz (6); Marjorie Miller 

(19);  Jean Gillet (20);   
Rose Wong (21);  Rose Marie Brigneli (24);                    

Alice Norman (27);  
Linda Lefkovitz (29) and Marcia Frankino (30) 

Out  
and 
About 

NO  Out and About  is scheduled for September 
 
We need a new coordinator for this group. 

 
Please call Pam 216 231-1683 if  you are 
interested in organizing outings  of 
   
‘places to go and people to see’ 

"Do your little bit of  good  where you are;  

it’s those little bits of  good put together that overwhelm the world."                                                                                                                    
   -  Desmond Tutu  



S e p t e m b e r  2 0 1 4  

Newsletter          
 

October 

 

November 

 

December 

Submit By 
 

August 18 

 

September 15 

 

October  20 

 
Many thanks to those who are receiving our monthly eletter on your computer.    

It saves the Club printing and postage! 
 

Deadlines: 
All information for the Newsletter must be received by the following dates 

email: clubmanager@thecollegeclub.org 
fax: 216 706-1232 

 


